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The next meeting of Chapter 43 will be 7PM December 10 in the Mt. Evans Room at Metro Airport.       

Program TBA    

Chapter 43 elected Officers and Board Members for 2012. 

Left to right: President Dave Biesemeier, Treasurer Myles 

Lee, Board Member Bill Mitchell, Board Member John 

Evens, Vice - President Stan Specht, Secretary Bob Young,  

Vice - President Kyle Heckman was absent. 



2 



 These board members were added to the current members, Don Smith and Bill      

Kendall. 

Our program was an excellent presentation by Mike Pound of      

Jeppesen.  

The Captain Jeppesen story. 
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Fellow Chapter 43 members, I know that over the next year we are going to be 

inundated with political commercials, messages, signs, slogans, cartoons and  

sarcasm. I would like to ask the membership that we refrain from using our 

newsletter and other forms of  chapter communication for expressing our       

political views. Most of  us have some form of  political and religious bias, but 

perhaps we could keep the chapter from becoming a forum for trying to sway 

others to our point of  view. I’ve found in the past that those arguments are     

primarily a waste of  good oxygen that could be put to better use at high          

altitudes, so maybe we could just agree to disagree and keep our focus on    

building, restoring and safety flying our airplanes. Thanks for letting me vent.  

Dave Biesemeier     720-480-5825   dbiesemeier@comcast.net 

“BJC Local Runway Safety Action Team” meeting 

(omitted from Nov. Minutes) 

The purpose of  the meeting was to discuss and document potential issues and 

concerns regarding runway safety at BJC. A number of  our local pilots           

attended. If  anyone has any runway safety issues or suggestions at BJC, I 

would be happy to forward them to ATC officials.   Thanks, Stan Specht 
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Young Aviator takes a big step toward becoming a pilot. Destiny Krell (  Air 

Academy Scholarship recipient) makes her first solo flight at Erie Airport in a 

Evektor Sportstar from  Skyraider Aviation.                   

You Need A Laugh 
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BJC TOWER 

It’s official — the new tower at BJC will open January 23rd. The controllers ask that we be  

patient for a few weeks — everything will be backwards for them.  

Thanks, Stan Specht 
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